
MES PTA General Membership Meeting 

Matoaka Library, April 18th 2018 

 

Attendees – Sarah Deaver, Adrianne Tropilo, Ally Younica, Rachel Smethurst, Jamie Ibrahim, Andy Jacobs, 
Stephanie Trogdon, Alisa Smith, Kristy Wall, Leila Mufdi, Kristina Swanson, Karen Talley, Rana Graham-
Montague, Rachel McCabe 

Call to order – 7:03p.m.  by Ally Younica 

Presidents Report - Ally Younica – Big thanks to everyone for Carnival and a personal thank you to Adrianne 
Tropilo for taking on the role of chair for both big events.  There are still shirts left!   

Principals Report – Andy Jacobs – Thank you Adrianne Tropilo for all your hard work and thank you everyone 
for working on TAW!  Fire and Flick getting going!  SOL Testing beginning the week of May 14th through 
Memorial Day.  Kindergarten registration May 4th  from 930am-1130am.  Current enrollment at MES 772.   

VP of fundraising - Adrianne Tropilo – Nomination for Slate for 2018-2019 school year.  Nominees are as 
follows:  Ally Younica – President, VP Fundraising – Kristy Wall, VP Programs – Alisa Smith, Secretary – Karen 
Talley, Treasurer – Jamie Ibrahim.  No new nominations from the floor.  All approved for new MES PTA 
Executive Board for 2018-2019.  $145 made from Blaze Pizza – working on Sweet Frog Spirit Night.   

VP of programs - Rachel McCabe – Family Fun Run coming up – April 28th 9am-12pm!  

Treasurer - Jamie Ibrahim – Motion to approve $850 for TAW food (Moe’s), increase in school gifts by $700 
for golf cart batteries, $300 for administrative day and increase merchandise $500 for beginning of year.  
(approved)  Over $3000 made at Carnival – money was passed along to teachers for grade baskets from Silent 
Auction. 

Secretary - Sarah Deaver – motion to approve March (3/22/18) minutes (approved) 

Committee Reports 

Box Tops – due May 31st 

Merchandise – Order more merchandise for beginning of 2018 school year 

Spirit Nights – Working on Sweet Frog!  Date to come! 

Shopping Programs – Publix coming in – will approach them asap! 

Membership – NR  

Cultural Arts – BMX show May 9th around 2pm  

Family Fun Nights – went very well for the 2017-2018 school year 

Garden – very active, planting 

Heathy Lifestyles –  SHIP – cabbage slaw went well.  Next Thursday April 26th hydroponic lettuce 

Helping Hands – NR 

Hospitality – NR 

Matoaka Dads – details for Fire & Flick coming soon – Ally in charge – May 19th 



Reflections – complete for the year 

School Directory – NR 

Teacher Appreciation Week /Room Moms – be on the lookout for multiple TAW sign-ups.  All help greatly 
appreciated! 

Treats for Troops – NR 

Communication Reports – 

a. Birds eye View –  Get information to Becca – combining April/May newsletter – on hold until Sweet 
Frog date 

b. Bulletin Board – NR 
c. Yearbook – chair needed for next year!  

New Business – 5th grade graduation June 13th at 10:30am – reception to follow 

Unfinished Business – NR 

Next Meeting:  May 16th – 7pm. 

Adjourn – 7:51pm 

 

  

 

 


